

Canadian Vehicle Manufacturers' Association Association canadienne des constructeurs de véhicules

170 Attwell Drive Suite 400 Toronto, Ontario M9W 5Z5 Tel: 416-364-9333 1-800-758-7122 Fax: 416-367-3221 info@cvma.ca www.cvma.ca

May 4, 2010

The Honourable John Baird, P.C., M.P. Minister of Transport, Infrastructure and Communities 330 Sparks Street
Ottawa, ON K1A 0N5

Dear Minister Baird:

We are writing to thank you and applaud the announcement made recently regarding the offer by the Government of Canada to fund up to an additional \$550 million towards the construction of the much needed new international crossing between Windsor and Detroit.

Canada's automotive industry is highly integrated with that of the United States. Automotive trade is worth roughly \$100 Billion annually, with the majority of production parts and finished vehicles flowing through the Windsor-Detroit gateway. As a result, the industry has long supported additional infrastructure capacity in the Detroit/Windsor corridor in order to help support existing automotive manufacturing in both Canada and the US, and to help make the region more attractive for future jobs and economic growth.

We are hopeful that the additional support offered by the Government of Canada towards this new crossing will help eliminate the remaining hurdles towards moving this infrastructure investment forward and along with it, the plan to significantly improve international trade and commerce through this region.

Yours sincerely,

Mark A. Nantais

President

Members:

cc: The Right Honourable Stephen J. Harper, P.C., M.P., Prime Minister of Canada

The Honourable Jim Flaherty, P.C., M.P., Minister of Finance

The Honourable Tony Clement, P.C., M.P., Minister of Industry

The Honourable Peter Van Loan, P. C., M.P., Minister of International Trade

The Honourable Rob Merrifield, P.C., M.P., Minister of State (Transport)

Jeff Watson, M.P., Essex